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	Comments


Engie’s current operating, under construction and in development generation fleet in Texas is comprised of wind, solar and storage resources that account for more than 4 gigawatt of capacity on the ERCOT System.  All of which is directly impacted by Nodal Operating Guide Revision Request (NOGRR) 245, Inverter-Based Resource (IBR) Ride-Through Requirements. Engie’s fleet utilizes technologies from multiple original equipment manufacturers (“OEMs”), Engie has been working with each OEM to evaluate the city ability of the OEMs to design the software, hardware, and components necessary to comply with the IBR ride-through requirements.

Engie appreciates the efforts ERCOT has made in an effort to develop a process for ensuring grid reliability by placing standards on Inverter Based Resources (IBRs).  Engie agrees changes do need to be made to ensure continued reliability on the ERCOT grid as seen by some of the resent issues with IBR ride-through events.  Engie believes ERCOT has been appropriately working toward a workable solution as can be seen in the latest set of ERCOT comments.  However, Engie still has serious concerns about the consequences of the timelines associated with the implementation of the requirements which could limit or remove a material amount of facilities from the ERCOT grid.  This could also cause a delay or in the worst case cancel some facilities under construction or development since the inverters are bought early in the development process.  This would create additional reliability risk during a time when the system is already experiencing record demand.

Engie’s understands, based on the comments filed by the OEMs, the timelines set in the NOGRR, can’t be met.  Therefore, Engie believes the best track is for ERCOT to continue to work closely with the OEMs and develop a reasonable timeline that the OEMs can actually adhere too in the development and implementation of retrofits.  During this time, Engie believes that ERCOT should assign a dedicated working group or existing group to expedite the identification and implementation of possible transmission solutions including the installation of synchronous condensers and static synchronous compensator dynamic reactive devices, and to allow the use of grid forming technologies that can provide the additional voltage support. 
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